
Approach to COBR 
The First Minister, with her Welsh counterpart, wrote to the Prime Minister on 4 
April seeking "proper individual and joint analysis of the options" and "an orderly 
process", and "a transparent and collaborative approach to sharing and producing 
analysis, options appraisal and papers for any COBR meeting". 

Senior officials are pursing these points. Is the First Minister content for us to 
indicate, in addition, that: 

• the First Minister will not agree to any easing of current restrictions until their 
effects are clear; 

• she is committed to an aligned four nations approach, but will not cede 
devolved decision-making; 

• she favours an integrated assessment for COBR, on the lines set out here, and 
focusing in the first instance on... 

• allowing schools to resume, to reduce the impact on young people, who are 
also at less risk from the virus, and to allow more key workers to return to work 
(though that reinforces the need for shielding the most vulnerable); and 

• the potential for increased antigen testing, and antibody testing when 
available, to allow a more developed approach to delaying and containing the 
virus beyond the first peak. 
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We hope you and your Cabinet colleagues are remvering well from your recent Cm id-1 B 
diagnosis and subsequent period in salt-Isdabon. 

On 23 Maroh, in a meeting of COBRIM), we agreed to put in place additional measures to 
eesllre effective and appropriate levels of social distancing. This was based an advice from 
SAGE and our respective Chief Medi"l Officer,, and with the obJenhve of slovnng the 
spread of Colin-in In the wmmunity, and redudng the likely level of IMedlon at the 
epidemic's peak. You announces at ire time that the measures would be reviewed after 3 

s. That would suggest  further set of cv-ortlinated announcements on or around 13 
April. 

VJe are writing to suggest that a COBRIM) ba scheduled now for rte# week, to allow 1or 
proper individual and joint analysis of the options at head of government level, Whereas 
humedly convened COBR1M1 mecdngs earlier in the pandemic were understandable. given 
the rapid evoluton of the scientific aduoe, there is no reason not to ensure an orderly 
process is establlsbed ahead of this predictable milestone. Nor do our Ministers' 
participation in the Ministerial Implementation Groups subs0lule for dose engagement and 
joint working of hand of government level on these most important issues. 
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